
LETTER LEAFLET. 29g

loss, but when after vacation, work is again in full activity, we shall
indeed feel that by this removal of Canon and Mrs. DuMoulin we
have lost two sincere upholders of the W.A. in this Diocese. We
earnestly wish them God speed and much happiness in their more
ezalted sphere of work.

The Diocesan President had the pleasure of attending the quarterly
meeting of the Niagara W.A., held at St. Catharines, June 12th. The
gathiering was one which gave great promise for the future of the W.
A.: earnest and thoughtful women were present, and many bright and
enthusiastic girls. The presentatign to drs. Hamilton, of the India.
Shawl brought from England by Mr. Hir -s, was a specjal feature of
the day's proceedings. This shawl was given to Mr. Hines by a
gentleman to be sold for the benefit of one of the Saskatchewan
churches. It had been sent to his mother from India, and only worn
once by her. The W.A. members and friends .I Niagara Diocese who
presented the shawl must feel very much gratified with the result of
their kind thoughts.

Miss Tims of Omemee left Toronto for her long journey to Hay
River, on Tuesday, June 23rd. The Omemee W.A. have certainly
been busy, and sent Miss Tims forth well equipped. We may well be-
thankful and encouraged in our Auxiliary work, thanking God for our-
members who when the call comes and the way is clear to leave friends
and home, rise up and say " Here I am, Lord, send me." Mackenzie
River is one of our subjects for Reading and Prayer for July, and Miss
Tims asks that the W.A. will be vezy earnest in prayer for her that
strength may be given for the journey, and a blessing rest upon the
work she desires to undertake,

Mrs Hines left Toronto on the 7th June on her long journey to Sas-
katchewan. Writing from Winnipeg she says, "I have not yet got all my
stores and find there is no steamer, only-an open York boat, for me to
travel by, and some uncertainty when the boat will leave Grand Rapids.
Mr. Hines had written of his voyage from Prince Albert to the Pas, as
terrible: he had not reached the Mission when he wrote, and had just
come through a great storm on Cumberland Lake, when his flat boats
nearly foundered, and much of the year's supply of groceries was
spoiled."

The garden party given by the President of the Mimico W.A. on
the beautiful grounds of her home was much enjoyed by the visitors.
from all parts. The work of the Branch was on exhibition, and is
particularly mentioned, as blankets were there as sumncr donations,
and a large number of beautifully made balls. A ball is something
which gives great pleasure to children, and when made from scraps of
colored wool, as these were, cost a mere trifle. Part of the bedding
goes to Emmanuel College and part to Al Hallows School, Yale, B.C.
where they have more children than bedding and finances, but


